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June 3, 2022
The Connecticut Municipal Animal Control Officer Association, CMACOA, disagrees with and responds to NACA’s statement on court advocate programs.  We are very disappointed to see that NACA would put forth such a negatively impacting letter before consulting with CMACOA.  Consultation could have been achieved by several means; speaking to animal control officers in the field (who have used the program), the advocates themselves as well as consulting with the courts that have also had the added benefit of these services.   

Connecticut is the first state and currently the only state to have implemented a court advocate program under Desmond’s law.  We are proud to have the representation afforded to us and consider ourselves very fortunate.  We are professionals in our field and find that this program enhances our voice in court.  This is not a detriment as your letter leads others to believe.  

In speaking with CMACOA members first hand we have discussed an increased rate of case successes and education because of the court advocacy program.  Prior to this program cases were often dismissed or even dropped.  With the added efforts of the advocate that trend has changed.  More cases have been highlighted and brought to the community’s attention.  This helps enhance our presence in our communities and this too is educational.  We have also witnessed the added benefit of pet owners more promptly relinquishing pets and this is a substantial benefit to our fiscal impact; this being a direct contradiction to your report.   In addition, this decreases the length of stay in our kennels, again contradicting NACA’s assumptions.

We view the courtroom advocate as a partner and work closely with them for improved animal protection and public safety.  Advocates have been especially successful in prompting courts to order that defendants not have contact or ownership of animals during the pendency of a case and/or upon resolution of a case.  This is a much needed preventative tool that was not often ordered before our court advocacy program started.    

ACOs have stated that because ACO offices are understaffed and overwhelmed with calls for service the advocates enhances court room presence when we cannot be present.   

The court advocacy program has been nothing but beneficial and supportive, in addition to a great resource for guidance, alternative programming and educational materials. 

The old adage, “It takes a village to a raise a child” is not wrong.  We embrace the, “it takes a village to protect animals” stance.  We applaud the efforts and support of our community and professionals that are willing to enhance our courtroom presence and being a louder voice for the animals we are trying to protect.  Our CT communities have benefitted from the advocate services and proudly accept their support, guidance and alternative programming options to our courts. 
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